
Feb 8 email report [names z’d or x’d out] of Dean Kurt Torell photographing Fagal’s door. I was 
also later told that Sr. Margaret Gannon also photographed the Fagal Door on the same day. 

------------------------------ 

From: Frederick Fagal [mailto:fffagal@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Friday, February 08, 2008 2:53 PM 
To: zzzzzzzzz 
Subject: Fagal update 

 Hello zzzzzzzzz, 
 
Just to give you a heads up, Dean Kurt Torell was observed yesterday taking pictures of the various 
items hanging on my office door. I haven't put anything new up there recently. 
 
I took pictures of my door today just for fun. 
 
But something is probably in the works. The last contact with Gannon or Torell was in the 
beginning of last semester ( I updated you guys at FIRE). At that point they left it at "We will let 
you know what we will do from here" [words to that effect].  
 
Perhaps the anti-free speechers are feeling their oats with the presidential choices boiling down to 
Clinton or Obama or McCain... 
 
xxxxxxxx xxxxxxxx(with some input from me) designed a quick survey (see attached spreadsheet). 
We printed the survey copies privately. Three or four surveying [sic] students randomly approached 
other students and gave out the survey and collected it on the spot ( the questions are on the attached 
spreadsheet). Through the Facebook free speech group an online survey was done (reported 
separately on the spreadsheet). 
 
The kicker question pertains to the mere possibility of students handing out flyers to prospective 
students. The administration would love that to happen (NOT).  
 
[omitted lines which identified the recipient] 
 
best... Fred Fagal  (Assoc. Prof. Econ.) 
Soc. Sci. Dept. 
Marywood University 
2300 Adams Avenue 
Scranton , PA 18509 

 


